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Our Vision: 

A meeting place where 

student’s lifelong learning 

begins and grows into a 

sustainable future. 

Message from the Principal: 

Email: 

tawonga.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.tawongaps.vic.edu.au 

 

OSHC:  0429 018 724 
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UPPORT 
Recognising that we all 

have different learning 

needs and that we 

need to assist and help 

each other. 

PPORTUNITY 

Providing every child 

a broad range of 

possibilities to 

achieve success. 

NITY 

Working as a team 

with common beliefs 

and understandings. 

ESPONSIBILITY 

Being accountable 

and trustworthy. 

OMMUNITY 

We are a group of 

people with a 

common interest. 

XCELLENCE 

Striving to be the 

best we can be. 

Dear Families, 

Book Fair Spooky Dress Up Day 

The students looked very spooky and scary on 

Monday for our dress up day. Congratulations to 

Bethany (Kinder), Poppy (Prep/1), Sara (2/3) and 

Ethan (4/6) for your amazing costumes. These 

students have won a $10 voucher to spend on 

something at the Book Fair.  

Book Fair 

The Book Fair will be open until 4pm Friday. Thank 

you to Sarah for volunteering to run the fair before 

and after school.  

Our Open Day, Prep Information session, soup and 

Maths night was a great success on Tuesday. There 

was a lot of positive energy around with many 

positive comments from prospective families who 

came to have a look at what we offer.  

Thanks you to Ezra, Jo, Lisa L, Carolyn and Evan for 

the yummy soups on Tuesday evening.  

It was wonderful to see the large spread in ages 

enjoy Maths games. Chess was a popular choice.  

 

Yr 3-6 Skiing Forms 

Skiing forms are now over due. Please get these 

in so we can proceed with organising parent 

helpers and groups. Payment is due by 

Wednesday 22nd June. Our ski fit and clothing 

check day will be Thursday 16th June.  

Report Writing Time 

Teachers have been completing end of semester 

assessments this week and will be busy over the 

next fortnight completing individual reports for 

all students. These reports will be handed out in 

the last week of term with Parent Teacher 

meetings arranged for the beginning of Term 3, 

where Individual Learning Plans will be reviewed.  
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Assembly Friday 3.00pm. 
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LUNCH ORDERS - 2016 

Making Day 
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Book Fair—Goosebumps 
Dom from Bogong Steel has improved the safety of our 

basketball rings by attaching the existing backboards to a 

pole suspended from the stadium roof. He will be back 

next week to install braces on either side to stop wobbling. 

Thank you to the School Councillors involved in researching 

suitable options to improve our rings.  

Our cooking group made yummy pumpkin soup 

and chocolate chip cookies. They learnt the im-

portance of accurately measuring their ingredi-

ents and following the steps in a recipe. Thank 

you to Michelle N for helping out in Jo’s absence 

today.  

The gardening group learnt about the importance of mulch and talked about 

how it benefits our plants. They spread mulch around the new plants in the 

gully and extended part of the garden and added a new fence.  

The making group continued 

cutting wood with the assistance 

of Tad to make picture frames. 

They also made signs for our recy-

cling bins to remind people what 

goes in each bins . 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

 
MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT/SUN 

   2 

School Banking 

Book fair 

Word Environment 

Day 

3 

Book fair 

4/5 

6 

Book Club Orders 

Due 

Hip Hop 

7 

Library 

8 9 

School Banking 

10 11/12 

13 

QUEENS 

BIRTHDAY 

HOLIDAY 

NO SCHOOL 

14 

Art 

15 

School Council 

5.15pm Finance 

5.30pm General 

16 

School Banking 

Ski clothing check 

17 18/19 

20 21 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

No Students at 

school 

22 23 

School Banking 

24 

Last Day Term 2 

Finish 2.30pm 

25/26 

JULY 11 

First Day Term 3 

12 

 

13 14 

Skiing Yr 3-6 

School Banking 

15 16/17 

President Mark Lucey 

0417 056 228 

lucey.mark.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Vice         
President 

Yvette Hind 

0417 387 112 

Buildings & 
Grounds 

Yvette Hind 

0417 387 112 

Other      
Councillors 

Graham Boote, Michelle 
Niedzwiedzki. Janet Kay,      
Andrew Macklan, Jane       
Zagorski (community Rep) 

REMINDERS 

Facebook - You can keep in touch with us 

on the official Tawonga Primary School 

page and the Tawonga Primary School 

Family and Friends page.  

Pupil Free Day - Tuesday 21st June 

Year 3/6 Ski Forms and Money - Check 

you have all the clothing and return forms by  

Wednesday 22nd June 

 

SCHOOL COUNCILLORS 

JUNE/JULY 



Community News   

 
 

Positive Parenting  

Telephone Service  
 

This Program is offered to parents, grandparents & carers 
of children aged 2 – 10 years  

 
 

Our ten week program aims to assist you to:  

 
*Develop a stronger and more positive relationship  

 with your child/children  

*Manage everyday behaviour problems 

*Set rules & limits  

*Teach new skills 

*Developing behaviour strategies  
  

 

Through our service you will receive a workbook and weekly 
phone calls with a parent educator. All of this can be done from the 
comfort of your own home at a time that suits you.  

 

Interested?  
For more information or to enroll phone  

FREECALL 1800 880 660  
 

ENROLMENTS TAKEN ALL YEAR ROUND 

 

Start now and make a positive start last a lifetime 


